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NAIDOC Week



Welcome to Week 10, Term 2 and the end of what has been an exciting, fun and jam-packed term. Thank
you to our families and staff who have supported many of these initiatives both close to home and far
afield. 
I would like to begin this weeks newsletter with a special congratulations and thank you to our dynamic
Student Counsel Representatives. Pajama Day couldn’t of come on a better day. As the temperature
dropped the Oddies and snuggly pj’s were donned. Thank you to Mrs Albert and her organisation of
yummy popcorn and movie. I can’t wait to see what our SRC have installed for next term!

Parent Teacher Meetings
Thank you to those families who were able to attend Parent/Teacher meetings last week. We are aware
that many families were overcome by sickness or had prior engagements during this week however we
encourage all families to contact their classroom teacher for a meeting early next term to discuss their
child’s progress.

Kinder Morning Tea
Thank you, Kindy Teacher extraordinaire, Mrs Robers and Mr Sozou for the wonderful Kindergarten Open
Morning. We welcomed new and existing families for a school tour and classroom visits followed by a
picnic in the park. We can’t wait to see our 2026 Kinder students and families next term for our Orientation
visits. Please see the flyer in this weeks newsletter. 

School Survey
In Term 2, we are offering our students the opportunity to participate in the NSW Public Schools Student
Survey. The survey gives students the chance to share their thoughts and feelings about life at school,
including questions about their engagement, learning experiences and wellbeing at school.
Hearing directly from our students will help us understand what’s working well and where improvements
can be made to our school. The survey is confidential, takes around 10 to 15 minutes to complete, and will
be conducted online during school hours.
Participation is voluntary. If you prefer your child not to participate, please complete the opt-out consent
form, which will be sent home, and return it to the school. Further information about the survey is
available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/npss

 Spelling Bee
Congratulations to all students who partook in this years spelling Bee. Mr Levie and Mrs P will conduct our
school finals on Thursday. The winner from each stage will represent Maclean Public School in the finals
that will be held in Term 3. Best of luck to:
Stage 3 Finalists

Tieshi                                            Sariyah
George                                         Olive
Brody H                                       Matilda B
Evelyn                                          Uriah

Stage 2 Finalists
Indi J                                            Kai L         
Gracie K                                      Jack G
Milo G                                          Emily
Charlotte B                                Sophia

Debating
Last Wednesday, Maclean Public School competed in the third round of the Premier's Debating challenge
versing Palmers Island Public School. Maclean were the affirmative team, arguing that Year 5 and 6
students should do all of their work on laptops rather than using paper and pens. In a very close debate,
Palmers Island were very persuasive and took the win. Our final debate will be in Week 3, Term 3 against
Broadwater Public school. Congratulations to Phyre, Stella, Olive and Tom for representing our school
with pride. Thanks Ms Grayndler you have done a wonderful job with our Debating this year.

 News from the Principals desk 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/education-data-and-research/nsw-public-schools-surveys.html


Public Speaking
Congratulations to Diesel, Gracie, and Caitlyn for proudly representing Maclean Public School at the local
Public Speaking Final held last week at South Grafton Public School. Each student delivered both a
prepared and an impromptu speech with confidence and clarity, earning positive feedback from the
adjudicator.
We also wish the best of luck to our Year 6 finalist, Evie, who will be competing in the online final on Friday,
July 27. Go Evie!
Well done to all our speakers—you’ve shown great courage, skill, and pride in representing our school!

Chess
I am excited to share that three teams from Maclean Public School participated in the Clarence Valley
Chess Competition at Gulmarrad Public School on June 23. Mr Spicer reports that whilst they did not win
the final, all students involved certainly used the skills they have been practicing on a Friday.
Congratulations to all competitors for their great effort and sportsmanship!

NAIDOC Week
This week Maclean Public School celebrates NAIDOC Week - a time where we proudly recognise and
honour the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

This year’s theme ‘The Next Generation: Strength, Vision & Legacy’ celebrates not only the achievements
of the past but the bright future ahead, empowered by the strength of our young leaders, the vision of our
communities and the legacy of our ancestors.

Today Aunty Lenore delivered a beautiful Welcome to Country describing our students ‘little stars.’ We
commenced our opening ceremony with our proud leaders Connie and Mia who led our special assembly.
Thank you to Aunty Leesa, Kyran, Antwone, McKeeley and Mrs McMahon for their tear-jerking Dance and
Indigenous Choir performances.

This weeks celebrations would not go ahead without the planning and collaboration of our Aboriginal
Education committee, Mudyala, AMS and of course our wonderful Aunty Leesa.

Monday - On Country experience (Postponed to Week 2, Term 3)
Tuesday - Opening Ceremony and Morning tea
Wednesday - AMS groups
Thursday - Language lessons with Aunty Frankie and Aunty Cath
Friday - Wear Red, Black and Yellow for Indigenous Games.



       Eisteddfod

Congratulations to our wonderful music and choir students. We took home a huge haul of medals, placings
and highly commended’s. Thank you to Mrs Moore, Ms Delaney and Mrs Maloney for all their efforts in
preparing our students for this great experience. 
School Groups
Recorders - 1  st

Percussion - 2             nd

Concert Band - 3  rd

Strings - Highly Commended 
Jnr Choir - 1   st

Snr Choir -  1  st

Piano
Liam S - 1  in  7rs & underst

Archie M - Highly Commended
Gracie K - 1  in 8-10yrsst

Harry D - 2  in 8-10yrsnd

Evelyn D - 1  in 11-14yrsst

Liam S - 2  nd

Jack D -  3  rd

Jamie G - Highly Commended
Gracie K - Highly Commended any style 10yrs & under

Connie & Skylah - Highly Commended in Piano Duet

Strings 
Evelyn D - Highly Commended in Strings Solo 11-13yrs
Grace L - 2  in Woodwind 10yrs & undernd

Charlotte B - Highly Commended in Woodwind 10yrs & under
Evelyn D - 2  String Solo in 2  & 3  gradend nd rd

Gracie K - 2  String solo any stylend

Gracie K - 2  String solo modernnd

Aurora - Highly Commended in Vocal Solo
Lissadel - 1  Character Solost

Evelyn D - 3  Place  piano 4  and 5  graderd th th

Aurora - 1  Modern Vocal solost



Sporting News
It has been a term of trials and Knock Out’s for many of our team
sports.

Athletics Carnival
A reminder to all parents/carers to check our Facebook page as it contains information about up and
coming athletic events. Our fantastic House Captains are working on another video, which will outline the
improvements Mr Spicer has made to the day and what we can expect!

All students have been given the opportunity to practice high jump and shot-put during lunch times,
receiving tips and tricks from Mr Spicer! We look forward to seeing our field finalists compete on
Wednesday the 6  of August at Wherrett Park.th

PSSA Basketball boys Knock Out
Congratulations to our Boys Basketball Team; Allan B, Jesirrah, Jaxon, Ryder, Uriah, James, George P, Taio.
They boys played a great first game against Gulmarrad. It was a thrilling match where both teams went
goal for goal. Thanks Gulmarrad for what was an awesome game! Coming away with the win our team
advanced to the 3  round where we played the Kyogle. The first quarter was neck and neck however in the
2  round, the very well polished Kyogle, came away with a convincing win. Thank you to super coach Miss
Bec who did an awesome job training and coaching our Boys team.  

rd

nd

PSSA Touch Football Trials (Boy and girls)
We had a huge contingency of MPS students trial for the Northern Rivers PSSA Touch Football. All
students enjoyed the experience in the very cold conditions and represented our school in a positive light.
Well Done to Savannah, Allan B, Jesirrah, Matilda, Oscar, Mia C, Jemima, Jaxon, Tieshi, LAchlan H, Ryder,
Stella, Blade, Gracie K, Olive, Lewis, George P, George M, James, Alba, Connie, Bonnie, Sariyah, Taio, Kyan.
A big congratulations to Taio who made it on to the boys Touch Football team. He will trial for the North
Coast Team tomorrow. Best of luck Taio!

PSSA Soccer Trials (Boy and girls)
Well done to Alba, Atticus, Jack G, Jaxon, George P, George M trialled for the Northern Rivers PSSA Soccer
team in what I am told was tough competition.

PSSA Netball Knockout
Mrs Hoffman’s Netball team, played awesome netball in the recent PSSA Netball Knockout competition
held at Raymond Laurie Sports Complex in a round robin style event. Our team: Matilda, Lola, Evelyn,
Jaxon, Skylah, Ryder, Grace L, Ivy, Connie played their hearts out however were knocked out by 

Sporting Schools - Tennis & Rugby League
Stage 2 & 3 students have been participating in the Sporting Schools program this term, trying their hand
at tennis. Throughout the term, students have been learning the basic techniques and terminology of the
game, building their skills while having fun on the court. Thanks, Mr Jurd and Sammy for your coaching
expertise.

K-2 students participated in Rugby League and had a great time with their Coach Waz. Students have had
fun learning new skills.
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Maclean Eisteddfod

School Camp

Junior Choir
Thursday saw our K-2 choir perform in the Lower Clarence
eisteddfod. The students sang two songs: Blackbird by the Beatles
and On with the Show. Despite some very nervous bellies with
butterflies fluttering, our students represented themselves and our
school with pride, singing beautifully and conducting themselves in a
manner demonstrating the school's PBL expectations of respectful,
responsible and safe. Our choir was awarded first place which was
truly deserved from the practice and efforts of our young students. 
Mrs Moloney

A reminder to all parents and carers that a deposit of $50 is due by the end of this week for both the Year
4 Camp and the Stage 3 Camp.

Year 4 Camp: Students will be heading to the Coffs Coast Adventure Centre for 2 nights and 3 days,
from Wednesday 3rd to Friday 5th September.
Stage 3 Camp: Students will attend camp at Lake Ainsworth for 3 nights and 2 days, from Wednesday
10th to Friday 12th September.

Please ensure deposits are paid on time to secure your child’s place. Further information about the camps
will be sent home soon.

I am incredibly proud of all the students who participated in the recent
Music Eisteddfod. The courage shown by our students to perform in front of
others is truly admirable. Their dedication, hard work, and passion for music
was evident in every performance. Whether performing as soloists or in
ensembles, our students showcased remarkable talent and represented our
school with pride. Congratulations on your outstanding achievements and
for making this year’s Eisteddfod a memorable success!
Mrs Moore

Senior Choir
The Senior Choir participated in the Maclean Eisteddfod last week and displayed great showmanship
throughout the event. Our students performed with enthusiasm and skill, making the most of this valuable
opportunity to showcase their talent.
It was not only a rewarding experience but also excellent preparation for those heading to the Sydney
Opera House next term. We are proud of their efforts and look forward to what’s ahead!
Mrs Delaney



On Tuesday 17  June, 12 Stage 3 students participated in the
High Potential Gifted Education (HPGE) program at Maclean
High School. Students engaged in two workshops. In visual
arts, students explored a range of different mediums including
photography, sketching, animation and sculpture. In music,
students collaborated with other students from our area and
engaged in creating song lyrics and performed to the group. It
was a fantastic opportunity for some of our creative students to
participate in these workshops.

th

Chess Competition

HPGE - PEAC

Three teams from Maclean Public School represented our
school at the Clarence Valley Chess Competition held at 
Gulmarrad Public School. Every student performed with 
focus, patience, strategic thinking and a love of the game.
Team B played exceptionally well. They won the second 
division and earned the right to challenge Iluka Public School who were the top team in the first
division. Although we did not win the final match this was the first time a Maclean team had reached this
stage of the competition. A fantastic achievement.
This result reflects the commitment of the students who have been turning up to Mr Spicer’s Chess Club
every Friday. These lunchtime sessions are open to all students who enjoy learning the game and
playing friendly matches.
Well done to all competitors for their excellent effort and sportsmanship.

Last Friday, students arrived at school in their favourite pyjamas for a fun-filled
fundraising day organised by our SRC. From bright patterns to fluffy slippers, the
comfy vibe was contagious!
We were absolutely flabbergasted by the generosity of our school community—
those gold coin donations really added up! The funds raised will go towards
something special for our students to enjoy, and we can’t wait to share more soon.
A big thank you to everyone who got involved and helped make the day a great
success! 

PJ Day Sucess!













Community Announcements








